

## Richard J. Cenedella Commissioner

Thomas Morelli Commissioner

## TOWN OF MILFORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY

## P.O. BOX 644

MILFORD, MA 01757-0644

Milford Sewer Disposal Plant Tel. (508) 473-2054 • Office Tel. (508) 478-0059

John Mainini Director of Operations/ Superintendent Rudolph V. Lioce III Commissioner

John Consigli Admin, Assistant

W. C.

## MILFORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS MINUTES

July 18, 2017

The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at **6:00 P.M**. in room #14 of the Milford Town Hall.

Present:

Rudy Lioce - Chairman
Richard Cenedella - Commissioner
Thomas Morelli - Commissioner
John Mainini - Superintendent
Amanda Cavaliere - Tata & Howard
Steve Landry - Tata & Howard
Kevin Rudden - Town Crier
John Consigli-Administrative Assistant

The Bills and Payroll were signed by the Board.

A motion to approve the June 20, 2017 Meeting Minutes was made by Mr. Cenedella, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to have the next Sewer Commissioner's Meeting on August 22, 2017 in Room 14 at 6:00 P.M., seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

A motion was made by Mr. Cenedella to deny a Sewer Connection Permit for 5 Richard Street due to lack of information and no grades on plan, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

A motion was made to deny a Preliminary Residential Subdivision Plan entitled Ariana Estates and send a letter to Milford Planning Board by Mr. Morelli, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

A motion was made to approve an Amended Site Plan Review for 20 Prospect Street and send a letter to Milford Planning Board by Mr. Cenedella, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

The FY2018 Chemical Bid Contracts which were awarded at the June 20, 2017 Sewer Commissioners Meeting, were signed by the Board.

Mr. Morelli made a motion to approve an adjustment to the FY2017 Sewer Use Commitment Figure in the amount of \$168.24 bringing the Total FY2017 Commitment figure to \$3,576,603.27 and send a letter to the Finance Director, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

In old business, Tata & Howard and Mr. Mainini have received plans for the pump station at Whitewood Preserve and the plans are being reviewed.

We advertised for a janitor and received one applicant.

The Sludge Project is starting up. It is estimated that it will take 1 ½ to 2 years to complete.

At 6:30 P.M., Mr. Cenedella made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Consigli Administrative Assistant